## MOUNTVILLE BOROUGH AUTHORITY MEETING October 16, 2014

Members Attending: Ed Schopf, Derle Williams, Doug Pryer, Jim Paules, Beth Hess,

Wendy Weitzel

Members Absent: Ron Wachob

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ed Schopf at 7:05 PM. The minutes from the October 2 meeting were approved as read..

Treasurer's Report: Derle Williams

See separate treasurer's report distributed at the meeting.

Additional Income: Dayspring Christian Academy \$22,054.41 (October rent)

Additional Bill: Cook Brothers \$180.00 (September mowing)

A motion by D. Williams, second by D.Pryer was approved by all to approve the treasurer's report.

Grounds and Maintenance: Doug Pryer reporting for John Hess

- 1. Hilltop Masonry has not yet coated the concrete with the preservative.
- 2. Request made to purchase two "No Parking" banners to help direct parking during MACC events. A motion by D. Pryer, second by D. Williams was approved by all to purchase the two banners for a cost not to exceed \$200.00.
- 3. A water heater in 1901 building was repaired-fuse replaced.
- 4. ASAP Plumbing repaired the leaking toilets.
- 5. Snow plowing has been arranged with Reisinger's for the upcoming winter.
- 6. Rock salt and urea prices will be checked at Con Agra. Both items will be purchased.
- 7. Dominion Pest Control has completed the quarterly pest control in the building.
- 8. The gym has been rented four days/nights per week for volleyball.
- 9. Dynatech coming to check heating. Heating controls now are on John's phone.
- 10. Outside lights have been repaired.
- 11. Brown's Glass needs to adjust the new glass doors at the Dayspring entrance.

W. Weitzel- MACC advertisements were printed in three editions of the October 8 Merchandiser.

- J. Paules- a letter was received from PPL about inspecting the meters for corrosion.
- E. Schopf-
- 1. Will check with Skip Martin to see if he will remove and recycle the old doors.
- 2. He will ask Elaine Savukas to help review the old maps for museum use or resale.
- D. Williams and D. Pryer- webpage and e-mail are secure. Checked with our webpage creator since it was spammed and generated two phone calls to the borough office.

Meeting adjourned at 8 PM. Next meeting is November 6, 2014 at 7 PM.